江西师大附中高一年级上学期英语期末试卷

命题人 宙縣人 2019.1

第一部分 听力 (共两节, 满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题:每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳 选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题 和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. In what case is the park free?

A. For a single person.

B. For exercise.

C. Before 7 o'clock.

2. What will the man do today?

A. Go shopping.

B. See a movie.

C. Look after his grandma.

3. What is TRUE about Evans?

A. He has no feet.

B. He plays the piano well. C. He is a prince.

4. What is the man?

A. A student.

B. A shopkeeper.

C. A librarian.

5. When will the speakers have a meeting?

A. At 3: 10.

B. At 3: 40.

C. At 10: 00.

第二节 (共15 小题:每小题 1.5 分, 满分 22.5 分)

听下面5段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的A、B、C三个选 项中选出最佳选项, 并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前, 你将有时间阅读 各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟: 听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白 读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. How long did the man probably stay in Singapore?

A. For five days.

B. For nine days.

Q. For two weeks.

7. Where did the man go last year?

A. To China.

B. To Italy.

C. To Germany.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

8. What does Susan think of her Valentine's Day?

A. Just as usual.

B. Special.

C. Very romantic.

高一英语试券 1/10

9. What did Susan get on Valentine's Day?

B. Three roses. A. A table with delicious food.

听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

10. Why does the man want to start his own business?

A. It's difficult for him to find a job.

B. The pay isn't that good as an employee.

C. He doesn't want to be controlled by others.

11. What will the man do at first?

A. Rent an office.

B. Hire some workers.

C. Open an online store.

C. Some chocolate.

12. What does the woman think about the man's business?

A. It will fail.

B. He can earn money.

C. Investment (投资) is very difficult.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

13. How is the woman helping the man?

A. By using a map.

B. By showing him around.

C. By asking another librarian for help.

14. Where is the Training Room?

A. Opposite the Quiet Room.

B. Opposite the Service Desk.

C. Next to the Help Desk.

15. What does the woman remind the man to do?

A. Turn off mobile phones in the Quiet Room.

B. Enter the library through the front door.

C. Avoid going into the Training Room.

16. What books does the man need?

A. History books.

B. Biology books.

C. Geography books.

听第10段材料,回答第17至20题。

17. When is the workers' busiest time?

A. When they receive baby birds or rabbits.

B. When they care for and raise little animals.

C. When they send animals back into the wild.

18. Why do some animals or birds come to the wild animal center?

A. People make them sick. B. They can't find food.

C. They are left alone.

19. Which of the following would be against the law?

A. To take away little animals from the center.

B. To throw sick animals back into the wild.

C. To take live animals out of their nests.

20. What does the speaker tell people to do at last?

A. To leave little birds on the ground alone.

B. To touch little animals with their hands gently.

C. To treat little birds falling out of nests properly.

东一英语试卷 2/10

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节, 满分40分)

第一节 (共15小题; 每小题2分, 满分30分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C和 D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

A

Harrison School Spring Fundraisers

From the first graders' day at the zoo to the fifth graders' tour of the downtown art museum, Harrison students look forward to spring field trips each year. Help make these exciting experiences possible by taking part in these school fundraisers.

Share a Harrison Hunger-Buster

What is your favorite food? Maybe it's your mother's chocolate chip cookies or your uncle's famous toast. Share your recipe with the students, teachers, and parents in the Harrison community.

- Ask relatives and friends for a recipe for the school cookbook, Harrison Hunger-Busters.
- •Bring the recipe to Mrs Voltz in the front office either before or after school by February 15.
 - Buy a cookbook for\$4.50 to see your friends' recipes. We will announce the beginning of the sale when the cookbooks arrive. Your family will surely enjoy these delicious dishes.

Try Your Luck in a Raffle(抽奖)

Mark your calendars for the spring raffle! Teddy bears, posters, games and pencils are just some of the prizes for the lucky winners.

- •Buy a raffle ticket at the front office for \$1.00.
- •The winners will be announced at the end of the day on March 21. Good luck!

Celebrate at the School Fair

Saturday, May 2

10: 00 a.m.—3: 30p.m.

Join family and friends on the field behind the playground for a fun-filled day. Race down the huge slide, jump or test your skills at one of the many exciting games. Don't forget to stop by one of the food stands for delicious snacks and drinks. Tickets for food and games will sell for 50 cents each.

With everyone's help, we can make the Harrison fundraisers and field trips successful!

21. Money earned during fundraisers will be used to pay for _____

A. prizes for the winners

B. cookbooks for students

C. field trips for students

D. food at the school fair

高一	英语	引试	卷	3/	10

- 22. What do we know about the first event?
 - A. Students may get pencils for the prizes.
 - B. Parents will prepare some delicious food.
 - C. The date of the cookbook sale is February 15.
 - D. The cookbook has lots of recipes from different people.
- 23. If two students want to go to the School Fair, they have to pay
 - A. 50 cents

B. \$1.00

C. \$2.00

D. \$4.5

24. The writer wrote this text to

- A. persuade students to send in recipes for a school cookbook
- B. offer ways that students can earn money after school
- C. amuse (使开心) students with some ideas for a school fair
- D. tell students about future school events

B

Not long ago, a rock band called the Backstreet Boys <u>made a bip splash</u> on the music scene. Young people everywhere loved their songs. One of the band's biggest fans was a young boy named Aaron Carter. Aaron had a special reason for taking such an interest in the band. Nick Carter, one of the Backstreet Boys, was Aaron's big brother.

Even before Nick joined the band in 1996, Aaron loved music. From the age of two, Aaron spent most of his time listening to the radio. He sang along with his favorite songs. He made up dances to go with them. So Aaron's family was not surprised when Aaron decided to follow Nick into the music world.

Aaron got off to a fast start. At the age of seven, he joined a band in his hometown of Tampa, Florida. But after two years, Aaron didn't want to be part of a band anymore. He wanted to sing alone. Soon, Brother Nick gave Aaron a helping hand. During a Backstreet Boys show in Germany, Aaron sang a song. He did an amazing job! After the show, someone from a record company asked Aaron to make an album (专辑). Of course, Aaron said yes!

Since that day, Aaron has made lots of songs that sell well. His songs include "Crush on You" and "I'm Gonna Miss You Forever".

Aaron has worked hard to become a success. But he never forgets how his brother gave him his start. As Aaron has said, "If Nick wasn't a singer, then I wouldn't be there."

- 25. According to the passage, Aaron
 - A. fell in love with music after Nick became famous
 - B. joined the Backstreet Boys at the age of seven

C. was not allowed to sing by his family

D. was thankful for his brother Nick's support

26. What does the underlined part "made a big splash" in Paragraph 1 probably mean?

A. Drew wide attention.

B. Led to a heated discussion.

C. Collected a lot of money.

D. Got into great trouble

27. What is the main idea of the passage?

A. The rise and fall of a band.

B. The road to success of a singer.

C. The secret of success of a band.

D. The way to be a singer.

C

Scientists are debating how to limit their newly-discovered power to change genetic(基因) structure(结构). Scientists have already modified(改变) the genes of farm animals and agricultural plants to make them more productive or stronger. But now they can also change genes in wild animals and plants. These genes would continue into later generations. For example, it may be possible for scientists to remove from existence the kind of mosquitoes, small flying insects that carry the Zika virus. They might also be able to permanently(永久地) remove species of plants and animals that are damaging to other species.

In a report published last week, the U.S. National Academies of Sciences, Engineering and Medicine (NAS) said it supports continued research on this kind of gene control. But it warned that it is not possible to know what will happen when these changed plants and animals are released(释放) into the wild.

Sixteen biologists, ethicists (伦理学家) and policymakers (政策制定者) are on an NAS committee that is examining the issue. They say that there is value to the new technology. But, they say, there is not enough evidence to support the release of modified organisms(生物体) from the laboratory into nature.

Many people would support stopping mosquitoes and rats from carrying diseases. But scientists say we must understand the possible scientific, ethical, legal and social results of such action before we decide whether to take it. Gene modification is spread through reproduction (繁殖). Changed genes will continue to spread as long as an animal or plant continues to reproduce. They cannot be limited to a farm or kept within a country's borders. Scientists are wondering what may happen if a modified organism mates with another species. They are not yet sure how the modified genes would affect the other species. It is possible that those genes could harm those creatures or even lead to their disappearance from our planet.

- 28. What possible advantage does gene control in wild animals and plants have?
 - A. Changing the Zika virus permanently.
 - B. Getting rid of damaging species forever.
 - C. Having the changed genes in their next generations.

- D. Making all the species more productive and stronger.
- 29. As for genetically changed wild animals and plants, what are scientists worried about?
 - A. They may become weaker or die out.
 - B. They may be more productive than before.
 - C. They may cause damage to their living habitat.
 - D. Their genes may spread to later generations.
- 30. Which of the following is TRUE according to the passage?
 - A. Scientists are certain what exact results gene modification leads to.
 - B. Gene modification can benefit some farm animals and agricultural plants.
 - C. Scientists won't modify any genes before they make the final decision.
 - D. Gene modification will be encouraged in more creatures in the near future.
- 31. The article is mainly intended to
 - A. appeal (呼吁) against research on gene control
 - B. show how to change genetic structure
 - C. inform us of power and danger of gene control
 - D. give the reason why gene modification is necessary

D

Artificial intelligence can identify skin cancer in photographs with the same accuracy (精确) as trained doctors, say scientists. The Stanford University team said the findings were "incredibly exciting" and would now be tested in clinics. Eventually, they believe using AI could revolutionize health care by turning anyone's smart-phone into a cancer scanner.

The AI was repurposed (改变用途) from software developed by Google that had learned to spot (发现) the difference between images of cats and dogs. It was shown 129,450 photographs and told what type of skin condition it was looking at in each one.

It then learned to spot the hallmarks (标志) of the most common type of skin cancer: carcinoma(恶性上皮肿瘤), and the most deadly: melanoma(黑色素瘤). Only one in 20 skin cancers are melanoma, yet the tumor (肿瘤) accounts for three-quarters of skin cancer deaths.

The experiment, detailed in the journal Nature, then tested the Al against 21 trained skin cancer doctors. One of the researchers, Dr Andre Esteva, told the BBC News website: "We find excitedly, in general, that we are on par with excellent skin cancer doctors."

However, the computer software cannot make a full diagnosis (诊断), as this is normally confirmed with a tissue biopsy(活检). Dr Esteva said the system now needed to be tested alongside doctors in the clinic. "The application of AI to health care is, we believe, an incredibly exciting area of research that can be leveraged(举债经营) to achieve a great deal of societal (社会的) good," he said. "One particular route that we find exciting is the use of this 高一英语试卷 6/10

algorithm (计算程序) on a mobile device, but to achieve this we would have to build an app and test its accuracy directly from a mobile device." Unbelievable advances in machine learning have already led to AI beating one of humanity's best Go players. And a team of doctors in London have trained AI to predict when the heart will fail.

- 32. From the passage we can infer that ...
 - A. artificial intelligence must replace human one day
 - B. we can use artificial intelligence to cure skin cancers
 - C. we can use smart-phone to scan our skin at present
 - D. the research will be of great help to us and our health care
- 33. Which one will he agree with according to Dr Esteva?
 - A. Artificial intelligence has beaten all of humanity's best Go players.
 - B. Artificial intelligence could support assessments (评估) by GPS.
 - C. We still need professional doctors with the help of the system.
 - D. There are too many disadvantages for artificial intelligence.
- 34. The underlined words "on par with" in Para 4 probably mean
 - A. sensitive to
- B. equal to
- C. familiar to
- D. opposite to

- 35. What's probably the best title of this passage?
 - A. Cancer Doctors Are Out
 - B. An APP Scanning Skin Cancers
 - C. Artificial Intelligence—change our future
 - D. Artificial Intelligence—as good as cancer doctors

第二节(共5小题:每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

A cobra (眼镜蛇) was set free on September 10 in a park in Xiangtan, South China's Hunan Province. <u>36</u> And they began hunting for the deadly creature to try to prevent it from hurting anyone.

In the name of mercy, some people free captive (被捕获的) animals, including foreign species, mostly bought from pet shops or markets. 37 Last April, someone freed hundreds of foxes and raccoon dogs in a Beijing suburb, causing economic losses to animal farmers and endangering the safety of local residents.

38 Besides, today people are increasingly aware of the importance of environmental

protection and biodiversity (生物多样性). But it is necessary to ensure that acts of freeing captive animals do not violate(违反) laws or harm the interests of the public. ___39__

In order to regulate(管理) the release of captive animals, the government revised the law on wildlife protection in 2016. According to the updated regulations, no individual or organization should harm the public interest by freeing captive animals. __40_

- A. And any creatures set free should be local species that have no threat to local biodiversity.
 - B. However, their warm- hearted kindness often causes serious consequences.
 - C. Freeing a cobra in a park reflects the troublemaker's ignorance of other people's lives.
 - .D. Such news has frequently appeared in recent years.
 - E. Local police immediately arrested the troublemaker.
- F. Influenced by Buddhism, freeing captive animals is an act that deserves respect in China.
 - G. It is important to protect animals including those set free by people.

第三部分 语言知识运用 (共两节,满分45分)

第一节 完形填空 (共20 小题; 每小题 1.5 分满分30分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

In the United States there was an unusual tale telling of the daughter of a mechanic (技工). One day while walking along the bank of a lake, the girl 41 to see 20 eggs laid by a wild goose. After some time the girl 42 the mother would not return to her eggs and she 43 to take them home. There she carefully 44 the eggs in the heat of a lamp. Several days 45 the eggs broke and the baby geese came into the 46.

Geese are known to take the first living thing they see as their mother. <u>47</u>, to these young geese, the girl was their mother.

As they 48, the girl was able to 49 her birds to run across the grass, but she could not teach them to 50. The girl became increasingly worried about this, both when 51 and in her dreams. Later, she had an 52: She would pilot a plane to guide them in 53. She asked her father for a plane and he assembled (组装) a small aircraft for her.

Caring about <u>54</u> safety, the father decided to pilot the plane himself. However, the birds did not <u>55</u> or follow him, and <u>56</u> slept in the grass.

One day, the girl _57_ into the plane, started it and soon left the _58_. Seeing their mother take to the air, the birds _59_flapped(拍打)their wings and _60_. She flew the plane freely in the sky, her young birds following.

41. A. managed	B. attempted	C. happened	D. supposed
42. A. realized	B. expected	C. imagined	D. admitted
43. A. helped	B. decided	C. afforded	D. meant
44. A. placed	B. protected	C. treated	D. examined
45. A. ago	B. out	C. later	D. long
46. A. family	B. lake	C. home	D. world
47. A. But	B. Also	C. So	D. Still
48. A. increased	B. improved	C. rose	D. grew
49. A. ask	B. lead	C. want	D. allow
50. A. fly	B. race	C. swim	D. sing
51. A. asleep	B. away	C. around	D. awake
52. A. idea	B. opinion	C. explanation	D. excuse
53. A. sky	B. heaven	C. flight	D. plane
54. A. his	B. her	C. their	D. its
55. A. respect	B. remember	C. recognize	D. receive
56. A. even	B. instead	C. hardly	D. too
57. A. climbed	B. looked	C. reached	D. fell
58. A. house	B. floor	C. water	D. ground
59. A. secretly	B. disappointed	C. patiently	D. eagerly
60. A. looked away	B. set out	C. went by	D. turned back

第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分, 满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Have you ever wanted to be part of a band as a famous singer or 61 (music)? Have you ever dreamed of playing in front of thousands of people at a concert, 62 everyone is clapping and appreciating your music? As 63 matter of fact, there are lots of youngsters trying to form a band because they like 64 (write) and play their own music. They may start as a group of high-school students, for whom 65 (practice) their music in someone's house is the first step to fame. Sometimes they may play to 66 (passer-by) in the street or subway so that they can earn some extra money for 67 (they) or to pay for their instruments. 68 (late) they may give performances in pubs or clubs, for which they 69 (pay) in cash. Of course they hope to make records in a studio 70 sell millions of copies to become millionaires!

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错 (共10小题: 每小题1分, 满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文。请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共 高一英语试卷 9/10

有10处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号(八),并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除: 把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改: 在错的词下画一模线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

Dear Sir or Madam.

I am Wang Lin. My younger brother, which is a junior middle school student, wanted to receive education in your International Department. I'm writing to get some information about an issue(问题).

To begin with, I'd like know when the entrance examination will take place but which subjects will be tested. In addition to, could you tell me the tuition(学费) and the relatively(相 关) rules about the scholarship? Finally, before finishing the studies in your school, which foreign universities can one apply for?

I would be grateful if you could provide me for the information and I am looking forward to hear from you soon.

> Yours faithfull Wang Lin

第二节 书面表达 (满分 25 分)

假定你是李华。你在一份英文报纸上看到某动物保护组织发起的"Give Homeless Dogs a Home"的活动,你很想收养其中名为 Lucky 的小狗。请用英文给此组织负责人 John 写一封信,内容主要包括:

- 1. 你的优势:
- 2. 你准备怎样爱护 Lucky:
- 3. 希望能够得到这个机会。

收养 adopt

Dear John,		
3	The December	
Was II as a		
the state of the	A	
116	and the second	The state of the s
	The state of the state of	
		Sincerely yours,

Li Hua